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AIDE-MEMOIRE TO COMMITTEE MEMBERS FROM THE CHAIR TRANSMITTING THE RESULTS OF THE INFORMAL MEETING HELD TO CONSIDER THE REQUEST OF THE CARICOM MEMBER STATES FOR PREPARATION OF A SECURITY STUDY ON PRE-PLANNING FOR NATIONAL DEFENSE IN THE CONTEXT OF THE TRANSPORTATION

 OF NUCLEAR WASTETHROUGH THE CARIBBEAN SEA

AIDE-MEMOIRE

To:
Ambassadors, permanent representatives to the Organization of American States 


From:

Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security



Subject:
Informal meeting of the CSH on March 22, 2002


As agreed to at the meeting of the Committee on Hemispheric Security (CSH) on March 14, at the conclusion of consideration of the topic requested by the CARICOM member states, “preparation of a security study on pre-planning for national defense in the context of the transportation of nuclear waste through the Caribbean Sea,” the Committee met informally on Friday, March 22, to exchange views on how to address the matter.   After a long, productive dialogue, a consensus was reached on the following:

1. The informal meeting confirmed that the topic presented by the delegation of Antigua and Barbuda and included on its agenda by the CSH was of major importance and of special interest to all member states.  In that connection, it recalled the references made in the declarations of the Third Summit of the Americas, in Quebec City; the XI Ibero-American Summit; and the Rio Group. 
2. It reiterated the importance of conducting an exhaustive evaluation of the risks entailed in the transportation of nuclear wastes and radioactive materials through the Caribbean Sea.

3. It agreed that, prior to undertaking a study on the matter within the OAS, a special meeting should be convened, to which invitations would be extended to the International Atomic Energy Agency, the International Maritime Organization, OPANAL, the Inter-American Defense Board, and other relevant specialized agencies so that they may present updated information on their past or current work in the area that will help to clarify the nature and scope of the proposed study.

4. It decided to establish contact forthwith with the aforementioned institutions and agencies and to request the collaboration of the General Secretariat to ensure financing of the special meeting.

5. It agreed to set the date for the special meeting as soon as possible, bearing in mind the arrangements that must be made to guarantee its success.
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